Reminder: Please keep on hand for transportation emergencies
The 2008 Pennsylvania Emergency Management Agency (PEMA) Directive referencing food truck travel in Pennsylvania is attached. As Pennsylvania is a Commonwealth, if local authorities decide to override this state directive and close roads to any and all traffic, they have that right. 
Regarding the authorization letter on page 5 allowing essential private sector personnel onto roads ordered closed in emergencies (PEMA Directive D-2008-1), PEMA is OK with transferring the information from the sample letter onto the back of a laminated company badge. Drivers are encouraged to keep a copy of the entire directive in the glove box for further reference. Below is a sample that would fit on the back of a credential badge:
PEMA Directive
Travel Authorization During Declared State of Emergency
Law Enforcement Official:
Bearer accompanied by valid driver’s license and official identification/credential is deemed to be essential emergency operations personnel to sustain general public’s health or safety.  Please grant access to passable roads while engaged in or traveling to/from designated emergency activities. This is not to supersede enforcement of PA Vehicle Code, Title 75 provisions.
Validate essential status at:  (555) 555-5555.                             

 
PEMA Directive Authorizes Food Deliveries During Emergencies
The purpose of the following Pennsylvania Emergency Management Agency (PEMA) Directive is to provide guidance with regard to which persons are authorized to travel on highways after the occurrence of a declared disaster that affects travel in the Commonwealth. On page three of the directive (pdf file attached) letter "K" references "food delivery and personnel involved in the pickup or delivery of milk" as essential and cleared for travel.
Also see: j) Heating oil and fuel oil delivery personnel who are responding to an emergency call for fuel at a home or business.
And n) Other persons as authorized by PSP, city, or municipal police officers on an individual case-by-case basis.

Businesses are asked to develop a preparedness plan which identifies key personnel and all hours staffing. During an emergency, key staff that are traveling will need a credential badge identifier issued from their place of work, a driver's license and the filled out letter that can be located on page 5 of the pdf file. This letter text can be placed on your own company letterhead.  In addition, if roads are clearly impassable, key staff credentials and the directive letter will not gain passage on to roads. Please note that counties and municipalities have the option to choose not to honor this state issued directive.
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Pennsylvania Emergency Management Agency
2605 Interstate Drive
Harrisburg, PA 17110-9364

Subject: Number:

Movement of Authorized Persons on D2008-1
Commonwealth Highways During a Disaster

Date Published: August 18, 2008 By Direction of: Robert P. French, Director
Expiration Date:

L PURPOSE

The purpose of this Directive is to provide guidance to all state agencies and departments, as well as county
and municipal emergency management agencies with regard to which persons are authorized to travel on
Commonwealth highways after the occurrence of a declared disaster that affects travel in the
Commonwealth.




